
 
Friday 3rd February 2012 

 
 
 
Bulletin 809 - 02/12 - INTERCARGO Nickel Ore Guidance - 
worldwide 
 
 
The International Association of Dry Cargo Shipowners, INTERCARGO has issued a 
formal guidance document which aims to guide and inform Shipowners, Masters, and 
other industry stakeholders regarding the particular risks associated with carrying 
Nickel Ore. 
 
 
In response to the loss of four Bulk carrying vessels and 66 seafarers in little under 12 
months INTERCARGO has sought to highlight the potential dangers of carrying Nickel Ore 
cargoes. The guide gives practical advice to shippers, shipowners, and charterers. The guide 
also points to other areas of assistance including from a vessel’s P&I Club. 
 
 
The Club would like to remind Members of its own extensive information regarding the 
carriage of Group A cargoes and especially those regarding Nickel Ore in particular. 
 
 
All the Club’s advice can be found at the following web address; 
http://www.ukpandi.com/loss-prevention/current-claims-iron-ore-nickel-ore/ 
 
 
 
 
 

Source of Information:  
Loss Prevention 
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